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There have been no changes to the South Valley area that pose a threat or concern to the stability 
of the landform. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

1. Continue operation and maintenance in the active areas as currently performed.

2. Remove vegetative debris in the mid-slope portion of the Fabriform® swale at the
south perimeter of the landfill (see Photo 14).

3. Clear woody vegetation near the non-contact water basin (see Photo 17).

4. Ensure adequate access to the closed portions of the landfill to maintain the ability to
perform weekly visual site structural inspections.

There were no deficiencies or releases identified during the annual inspection that required the 
owner or operator to perform corrective actions per §257.84(b)(5). 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEER'S CERTIFICATION 

In accordance with §257.84(b) of the Rule, I hereby certify based on a review of available 

information within the facility's operating records and observations from my personal on-site 

inspection (including the photographs contained in Attachment 2), that the Cheswick Ash Disposal 

Site does not exhibit any appearances of actual/potential structural weakness that would be 

disruptive to the normal operations of the South Valley CCR Unit. The unit is being operated and 

maintained consistent with recognized and generally accepted good engineering standards and 

practices. 

Certified by: 

Date: 

Robert Stolz p 
January 14, 2025 

Robert Stolz, P.E., P.G. 
Professional Engineer Registration PE048820E 
Aptim Environmental & Infrastructure, LLC 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Site Map

2. Inspection Photo Log

REFERENCES 

1. 2023 Cheswick Generating Station Annual Landfill Operations Report.

2. Weekly and Periodic Landfill Inspection Reports 2024.

3. 40 Code of Federal Regulations, Part 257.

4. Solid Waste Permit No. 300720
































